From: Eaton, Kirk HLTH:EX

To: Bell, Mark J HLTH:EX

Subject: FW: Heads up: MMH site tree clearing
Date: May 6, 2021 8:57:29 AM
Attachments: image001.png

fyi

Kirk Eaton

Executive Director, Capital Services Branch
Ministry of Health

Office Phone: 778-698-0411

Mobile Phone:s.17

From: Herron, Marisa HLTH:EX <Marisa.Herron@gov.bc.ca>
Sent: May 6, 2021 8:23 AM

To: Eaton, Kirk HLTH:EX <Kirk.Eaton@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: FW: Heads up: MMH site tree clearing

A heads up for you on Mills Memorial Hospital, a significant amount of trees were cleared from the
site and the community notice.

NHA is putting out messages/explanations on different forums.

Just an FYI for you.

Marisa Herron

A/Manager, Divisonal Operations

Assistant Deputy Minister’s Office

Finance and Corporate Services

Ministry of Health

PO Box 9647 Stn Prov Govt, Victoria BC V8W 9P4

2]

Tel: (236) 478-3293
Email: Marisa.Herron@gov.bc.ca

From: Shepherd, Brent GCPE:EX <Brent.Shepherd@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: May 5, 2021 4:09 PM

To: Herron, Marisa HLTH:EX <Marisa.Herron@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Lawrie, Hannah GCPE:EX <Hannah.Lawrie@gov.bc.ca>; Bru, Carolyn GCPE:EX
<Carolyn.Bru@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Fwd: Heads up: MMH site tree clearing

Hi Marisal



See below FYI

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Artis, Sarah" <Sarah.Artis@n rnhealth.ca>

Date: May 5, 2021 at 3:45:47 PM PDT

To: "Shepherd, Brent GCPE:EX" <Brent.Shepherd@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: "Hendricks, Mark" <Mark.Hendricks@northernhealth.ca>, "XT:Collins, Eryn FIN:IN"
<Eryn.Collins@northernhealth.ca>

Subject: Heads up: MMH site tree clearing

[EXTERNAL]

Hi Brent,

Just a heads up that a significant amount of trees were cleared from the Mills Memorial
Hospital site recently. It was very noticeable to the community so Northern Health is
putting out a message/ explanation about it on the Let’s Talk MMH site, as well as in
the Northern Health Terrace/Kitimat Facebook group. See below.

Thanks.

Recently, a significant amount of trees were cleared on Northern Health's Mills
Memorial Hospital site. Northern Health fell hazard trees for public safety. We
also cleared necessary trees to ensure the construction of a new hospital could
happen as soon as possible. While a design build agreement for the
construction of a new Mills Memorial Hospital is still in the works, we are
managing the project to ensure no delay.

At this time of year, birds start nesting. Once a bird has nested in a tree, legally,
to protect the bird and the nest, one cannot fall that tree or those nearby.
Clearing trees now will prevent potential bird nesting, which could have
delayed the clearing of trees later, and as a result, delayed the start of
construction. Any delay to construction, minor or major, would add significant
costs to the project.

Please be assured that plans for the new hospital include significant
landscaping and revegetation.

Sarah Artis
Capital Project Liaison Officer
Mills Memorial Hospital Replacement

Northern Health



4702 Lazelle Avenue, Terrace BC V8G 1T2

Email: Sarah.Artis@northernhealth.ca
Cells-22

https://letstalk.northernhealth.ca/mills-memorial-hospital-replacement

The contents of this electronic mail fransmission are PRIVILEGED, intended to be
CONFIDENTIAL, and for the sole use of the designated recipient. If this message has been
misdirected, or if a resend is desired, please contact the sending office as soon as possible.



From: Sun, Keith IBG:EX

To: Good, Jeff IBC:EX; Peacock, Catherine IBC:EX
Cc: Bell, Mark J HLTH:EX
Subject: MMH RFP - Potential delay due to birds nesting
Date: April 30, 2021 12:10:41 PM
Attachments: image003.jpg
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[EXTERNAL]

Hi Jeff, Catherine,

As previously discussed, we have received the official notice from PCL indicating that the birds
nesting on the site may have a cost and schedule impact (currently undetermined). The team along
with PCL are currently doing everything possible to elevate this issue and are hopeful, but none the
less this is a risk that could potentially materialize.

Thanks

Keith Sun CFA
H Project Director

D: 250.475.4677
C: 250.415.1192
: keith.sun@infr

Connect with Infrastructure BC’s

This communication, including any attachments to it, is confidential and intended only
for the use of the person or persons to whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended
recipient and have received this message in error, please notify me immediately and do
not copy or disclose the contents of this message or any attachments to any other
person. Please think about the environment before printing.



(oL

CONSTRUCTION

April 30, 2021

Julien Bahain M.Ing, OLY

Senior Associate

Infrastructure British Columbia

1220 — 800 West Pender Street
Vancouver, British Columbia V6C 1J8

Dear Julien Bahain

Re: Notice of Impact — Potential Delay
Project # 2220057

TOGETHER WE BUILD SUCCESS

Further to Section 51.1 and 51.4 of the DBA, please be advised that during recent site investigations
active birds’ nests have been found on the proposed construction site. To comply with relevant
legislation, those nest locations have buffer zones created around them within which no work can take
place until the nest has been vacated and cleared by a Registered Professional Biologist.

This could impact the proposed start date on site and may also impact the proposed sequence of work.

As such we formally notify the Authority of a potential delay to the project which could result in a need

for additional time and costs to be added to the project.

The magnitude of the impact for both time and cost is unable to be determined currently however both
PCL and the Authority are collaborating on site under the supervision of a Registered Professional

Biologist to remove trees where possible in order to mitigate that impact.

Yours truly,

ol MeX Y

Michael King

Construction Manager
PCL Constructors Westcoast Inc.

cc: Keith Sun Keith.Sun@infrastructurebc.ca
Les Krusel LKrusel@pcl.com
Derek Pearce DWPearce@pcl.com

PCL CONSTRUCTORS WESTCOAST INC.
#310, 13911 Wireless Way, Richmond, BC, V6V 3B9
P: (604) 241-5200 F: (604) 241-5301 www.pcl.com
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From: Bell, Mark J HLTH:EX

To: Eaton, Kirk HLTH:EX
Subject: FW: MMH RFP - Potential delay due to birds nesting
Date: April 30, 2021 12:19:00 PM
Attachments: image003.jpg

image004.png

MMH - Notice of Impact Potential delay 04302021.pdf
Importance: High

The latest issue on MMH...like we needed another one. This was mentioned to me yesterday (or the
day before?) but it did not sound like an enormous issue at the time. Paul told me that NH was going
to take some pre-emptive action on its own to take down some trees to discourage further nesting

But now we have an official notice from PCL @
Maybe this is what today’s call is about?

Mark

From: Keith Sun <Keith.Sun@infrastructurebc.com>

Sent: April 30, 2021 12:11 PM

To: Good, Jeff IBC:EX <Jeff.Good@infrastructurebc.com>; Peacock, Catherine IBC:EX
<Catherine.Peacock@infrastructurebc.com>

Cc: Bell, Mark J HLTH:EX <Mark.).Bell@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: MMH RFP - Potential delay due to birds nesting

[EXTERNAL]

Hi Jeff, Catherine,

As previously discussed, we have received the official notice from PCL indicating that the birds
nesting on the site may have a cost and schedule impact (currently undetermined). The team along
with PCL are currently doing everything possible to elevate this issue and are hopeful, but none the
less this is a risk that could potentially materialize.

Thanks

Keith Sun CFA
(2] Project Director

D: 250.475.4677
C: 250.415.1192

E: keith.sun@infrastructurebc.com

Connect with Infrastructure BC’s

This communication, including any attachments to it, is confidential and intended only
for the use of the person or persons to whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended
recipient and have received this message in error, please notify me immediately and do
not copy or disclose the contents of this message or any aftachments to any other




person. Please think about the environment before printing.



